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STAFF REPORT

Summary

Proposed Motion 2008-0382 would approve a six month extension of the contract between the King County Auditor’s Office and Jones Lang LaSalle for oversight of the Ninth and Jefferson Building project at Harborview Medical Center.  The cost of the extension is $30,000 plus expenses not to exceed $1,000 per month, for a total cost of up to $36,000.  The cost of the extension will be paid for the the Auditor’s Office from funds available for its capital project oversight function.

Background

As part of its initiative to improve oversight of county capital projects, the Council required the Auditor’s Office to contract for professional oversight of the Ninth and Jefferson Building project at Harborview Medical Center.  Following an RFP process, the Auditor’s Office selected the real estate development firm, Jones Lang LaSalle, to provide oversight of the project.  Jones Lang LaSalle has been providing oversight under this contract since July, 2007.

The expiration date for the Jones Lang LaSalle contact was June 30, 2008.  The Auditor’s Office chose that date for the expiration of the contract because certain project milestones were scheduled to occur by that date, which made it a logical time to reconsider whether further professional oversight continued to be necessary.  However, while the Ninth and Jefferson Building project has been proceeding well overall, the Auditor’s Office decided that continued oversight for another six months is warranted, and negotiated an extension with Jones Lang LaSalle.

Because the cost of the contract exceeds $25,000, the Council must approve a motion authorizing the Council Chair to sign the extension.
Reasonableness







Ready for Action

Motion 2008-0309 would allow continued project oversight for the Ninth and Jefferson Building project on the Harborview campus.
INVITED:

Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division

Sid Bender, CIP Supervisor, King County Office of Management and Budget

Jim Lopez, Council Relations Director, Office of the King County Executive

ATTACHMENTS:  

1.
Proposed Motion 2008-0382
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